Chris,

I’ve attached a statement from our Associate A.D. for Sports Performance and Head Athletic Trainer, Terry DeZeeuw, in lieu of doing an on-camera interview. I’ve also attached unredacted (except for an account number) copies of the inventories which you previously received from the Office of General Counsel. As OGC mentioned in an earlier correspondence, the athletic staff originally redacted sections that were not specifically responsive to your request, but I checked and this is releasable in this form. 

Thank you,
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Statement from Terry DeZeeuw, Associate A.D. For Sports Performance: 
The health and safety of the student-athletes at Colorado State University are top priorities of the Athletic Department. In an effort to provide the best possible medical care, the Department contracts with local private practice sports medicine trained physicians for medical coverage and to serve as team physicians. Physicians oversee all aspects of medical care and work closely with the athletic training staff to develop individualized treatment and recovery plans for student-athletes who sustain sport-related injuries. 
As part of the treatment plan, our physicians utilize a number of methods to assist in the management of injuries, including but not limited to over-the-counter and prescription anti-inflammatory medications, including Toradol. Our physicians believe these pharmacological methods can be effective and safe treatments for patients in the general public and among athletes, including those who are students at Colorado State University. Our team physicians only consider the use of medications, including Toradol, after consultation between the physician and the injured athlete, and only administer or prescribe medication after informed consent from the patient to discuss risks and benefits of all treatment options. While Toradol has been utilized to assist with management of certain injuries in past years, our physicians have not administered this medication as a treatment option to date in 2015. At no time would the Athletic Department advocate the use of Toradol or any other prescription medication for prophylactic reasons or without informed consent of the injured student-athlete. CSU’s contracted team physicians use Toradol very selectively and only in cases in which continued activity would not increase the risk of further injury. This is a decision made by the informed patient, in consultation with the physician, as part of a broader treatment plan.
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